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December 13, 2005 
 
Mr. Jeff Pratt, District Director 
Ventura County Water Shed Protection District 
800 S. Victoria Avenue 
Los Angeles, CA 93009 
 
 
TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS FOR DISCHARGES TO LAND WITH A LOW THREAT TO WATER QUALITY 
FROM CONSTRUCTION DEWATERING AT SOUTH BRANCH ARROYO CONEJO DEBRIS 
BASIN MODIFICATION PROJECT, THOUSAND OAK, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 03-188, CI-
8691)  
 
Dear Mr. Pratt: 
 
We have received a letter dated January 26, 2005, from your Project Manager, Design & 
Construction Division, Mr. Masood Jilani, requesting that we terminate your enrollment under 
the General Waste Discharge Requirements (Order No. 2003-003-DWQ), for discharge of 
groundwater produced during the dewatering activity at the South Branch Arroyo Conejo Debris 
Basin Modification project located adjacent to Reino Road, between Lynn Road and Maurice 
Drive, in the southwestern quadrant of City of Thousand Oaks, which is known as the Newbury 
Park area, California.  In the letter, Mr. Jilani indicated that the construction was completed on 
June 25, 2004.  
 
Since there is no discharge of water at the site, coverage under Board Order No. 2003-0003-
DWQ for the facility is hereby terminated, effective January 26, 2005.   We apologize for the 
delay in processing your request.  If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Orlando H. 
Gonzalez at (213) 620-2267. 
. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jonathan S. Bishop 
Executive Officer 
 
cc: Mr. James Evans, Ventura County Environmental Health Division, Liquid Waste 
  Ms. Melinda Talent, Ventura County Environmental Health Division, Land Use Unit. 
  Mr. Masood Jilani, Ventura County Watershed Protection District  
  Mr. George Ehrhardt, City of Thousand Oaks 
   
  


